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OUT19/13880 
 
Prity Cleary 
Senior Planning Officer 
Planning & Assessments  
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
 
prity.cleary@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Ms Cleary 
 

Sikh Grammar School Rouse Hill (SSD-9472) (Blacktown) 
Response to Submissions 

 
I refer to your email of 14 October 2019to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
(DPIE) Water and the Natural Resources Access Regulator (NRAR) about the above matter.  

The following advice for you to consider is from DPIE Water and NRAR. Please note the 
Department of Primary Industries (DPI) and Crown Lands now provide a separate response. 
 
DPIE – Water and NRAR 
 

 The project must obtain a Water Access Licence should surface/and or groundwater be 
used or intercept during the construction or through the operations period. 

 The stormwater outlet should be designed in accordance with the Guidelines for Working 
on Waterfront Land (WaterNSW, 2012) https://www.industry.nsw.gov.au/water/licensing-
trade/approvals/controlled-activities 

 
Any further referrals to DPIE – NRAR & Water can be sent by email to: 
landuse.enquiries@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Any further referrals to DPI & Crown Lands can be sent by email to: dpi.cabinet@dpi.nsw.gov.au 
& lands.ministerials@industry.nsw.gov.au respectively. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
Liz Rogers 
Manager, Assessments 
Water Group 
17 December 2019 


